
NEWARK AND SHERWOOD DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of Policy & Performance Improvement Committee held in the Civic 
Suite, Castle House, Great North Road, Newark,  NG24 1BY on Monday, 25 September 2023 
at 6.00 pm. 
 

PRESENT: Councillor M Pringle (Chair) 
Councillor S Forde (Temporary Vice-Chair) 
 
Councillor N Allen, Councillor A Amer, Councillor A Brazier, Councillor 
C Brooks, Councillor S Forde, Councillor R Jackson, Councillor J Kellas, 
Councillor D Moore, Councillor P Rainbow, Councillor M Shakeshaft, 
Councillor T Smith and Councillor T Thompson 
 

APOLOGIES FOR 
ABSENCE: 

Councillor N Ross (Vice-Chair), Councillor A Freeman (Committee 
Member) and Councillor T Wendels (Committee Member) 

 

32 NOTIFICATION TO THOSE PRESENT THAT THE MEETING WILL BE RECORDED AND 
STREAMED ONLINE 
 

 The Chair advised that the proceedings were being recorded by the Council and that 
the meeting was being livestreamed and broadcast from the Civic Suite, Castle House. 
 

33 DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY MEMBERS AND OFFICERS 
 

 There were no declarations of interest. 
 

34 APPOINTMENT OF TEMPORARY VICE-CHAIR 
 

 Following receipt of apologies from Councillor N Ross, Vice-Chair, the Chair proposed 
that Councillor S Forde act as temporary Vice-Chair for the duration of the meeting. 
 

AGREED (unanimously) that Councillor S Forde be appointed as temporary Vice-
Chair for the duration of the meeting. 

 

35 COMMUNITY PLAN 
 

 The Committee considered the report presented by Transformation & Service 
Improvement Officer which presented to Members the Draft Community Plan 
2023/2027 for endorsement and onward recommendation to Cabinet for their 
consideration and approval.  The report also requested Members to consider what 
they would wish to see included within the performance framework. 
 

The report set out that the Community Plan was the key direction setting document 
used to outline the priorities and vision of the Council for a four-year term.  It had 
been under development for a number of months with input from the Cabinet, Chairs 
and Vice Chairs to develop and shape the priorities.  The results of the Residents 
Survey 2022 had also been used to inform the development of the Plan.  Business 
Managers had reviewed the draft Plan’s objectives and actions and provided feedback 
thereon.  The future considerations of the Plan were detailed in paragraph 3 of the 
report, making reference to the development of a performance framework, how 
resource implications would be determined and the reflected within future budgets. 
 



In considering the report, Members commented on a number of issues and also put 
forward suggestions for Cabinet’s consideration on 31 October 2023. 
 
In relation to the review of the Council’s leisure offer, including building and any 
necessary programmes of renewal, Members referred to there being no specific 
mention of a new leisure centre in Southwell, requesting clarification as to its 
omission. 
 
It was suggested that the current Portfolio Holders’ names be removed as these could 
be subject to change during the life of the Community Plan.  It was also suggested that 
consideration be given to amending the wording within the Plan to better reflect that 
some of the actions and objectives were a continuation of the previous Plan.  It was 
noted that the Plan needed to be flexible and that the Council would need to be 
reactive at times.  Comment was made that currently the Plan had no timeframes set 
out and attributed to specific actions.  
 
A Member commented that there was little reference to the Council’s core services, 
specifically referring to climate change and lowering the Council’s carbon footprint.  
He added that there is a great deal of green innovation taking place and that 
technologies were constantly evolving.  The Council’s progress towards achieving net 
zero required a considered approach to achieve the greatest impact and secure value 
for money for the taxpayer.  He added that residents of the district should be 
provided with information on how to live sustainably and that this could include the 
promotion of grant schemes for sources of renewal energy. 
 
In noting that there would be continual feedback from residents, a Member 
commented that these should be regularly surveyed with a view to whether residents’ 
priorities changed during the life of the Plan, adding that any proposed changes to the 
Plan would need to be fully costed.  Reference was made to the supplementary 
agenda circulated which primarily detailed actions concerning the Heritage, Culture & 
the Arts portfolio with a Member querying whether these were affordable and 
whether they offered the best use of residents’ council tax.   
 
In relation to the performance framework, a Member advised that in reading the Plan 
he had categorised the actions and topics contained therein.  He suggested that a 
logical grouping of those topics be undertaken with performance reports being 
brought to Committee on a six-monthly basis for the purposes of scrutiny.  Members 
also requested that Portfolio Holders be invited to attend Committee when they were 
considering reports specific to their portfolio that were in relation to actions within 
the Plan.   
 
It was agreed by Members that the draft Community Plan was an overview of what 
the Council wished to action within the district.  However, some Members expressed 
concern that they had been asked to endorse the Plan without any detail of the 
proposed actions and without the knowledge of what those actions may cost, in terms 
of resource and budget implications.   
 
AGREED (with 8 votes for and 5 abstentions) that:  
 
 



a) the draft Community Plan be endorsed and recommended to 
Cabinet for consideration and approval; and 
 

b) the above comments be considered for inclusion in the development 
of the performance framework. 

 
Councillor Amer entered the meeting during consideration of the above item. 
 
36 COMMUNITY PLAN PERFORMANCE FOR QUARTER 1 

 
 The Committee considered the report of the Director – Customer Services & 

Organisational Development which presented to Members the Quarter 1 Community 
Plan Performance Report (April to June 2023).  Members were asked to review the 
Report attached as Appendix 1 together with the Compliance Report attached as 
Appendix 2. 
 
In considering the report, Members commented that the way in which it was laid out 
in Appendix 1 enabled them to clearly track the performance of the Plan and was 
easily understandable.   
 
A Member noted that food inspections were 12% below the target for the year and 
queried whether this was due to resource implications.  The Transformation & Service 
Improvement Officer advised that he would provide a written response to Members. 
 
In response to whether there were any future plans to further promote the garden 
waste collection service, the Transformation & Service Improvement Officer again 
advised he would provide a written response to Members. 
 
AGREED (unanimously) that the Community Plan Performance Report and 

Compliance Report be noted. 
 

 
Meeting closed at 6.55 pm. 
 
 
 
Chairman 


